


i) Curriculum Review 03-19-23 
ii) Curriculum Review 02-17-23 
iii) Curriculum Review 12-18-23 

 
President Helens asked for a synopsis since there was a tremendous amount of information.  Mr. 
Sexton did not have a synopsis of the agenda items.  VP Rivera recommended that most of the items 
fall under the academic affairs area.  When this is the case, the items need to be brought to the VP 
for Academic Affairs for review and approval from that office.  From there is will be determined 
whether to bring it forward to Leadership Council for information and/or vote for approval.  Mr. 
Sexton will schedule a meeting with VP Rivera to go over the items in time for a Leadership Council 
meeting the first week in May to get the appropriate items approved. 
 

5) Classified Council Update – Katelynn Gurr reported on classified council activities.  There is the 
annual Chili Cookoff on April 29.  Proceeds of the event will go towards scholarships.  President 
Helens then brought up the anonymous letter that was sent to various departments voicing 
concerns about being able to speak out and not having a voice within Faculty Senate.  President 
Helens wanted everyone to know that if ever anyone feels unheard of unsafe that they can always 
go to Sherri Baker in Human Resources and confidentially report that to her.  We want people to be 
comfortable and feel safe voicing their opinions. 

 
6) Student/Academic Affairs Update – VP Rivera reported on a crazy month preparing for end of 

semester and all the graduations.  The CTE showcase is on April 3.  This is the opportunity for 
industry and prospective students to tour our programs.  The GBC Career Fair will be held on April 
17.  We have 50 vendors.  We will have tours and presentation for this event as well.  The Student 
Awards ceremony is on April 9 and will include a dinner for the student recipients and their families.  
GBC is hosting a transfer fair on April 30.  There will be five institutions.  In the past it has only been 
one institution – UNR.  Finally, work on all four graduations is ongoing.  We are just finalizing last 
minute details.  VP Rivera announced that the following positions have been filled:  system ops 
analyst/OnBase administrator.  He reported that WNC is moving to another system for the data 
warehouse.  GBC will be following suit and this new hire will be about to work with WNC to 
transition to the new database. 

 
VP Rivera stated Communications has been working on the student success with the pictures of our 
students in certain programs and those should be up by the end of April.  There will be 17 different 
banners hanging throughout the Elko campus.  The other campuses will have banners of their own 
as well.  
 
GBC has officially notified Lander County that we will not be renewing the lease in Battle Mountain.  
The county manager and superintendent have been notified as well.    The GBC services will 
continue.  We just will not have the office space.     
  

7) Business Affairs Update – Tony Asti reported that he has been very busy working to put together a 
biennium budget process.  One major report was concluded today (IPS report) and there are two 
more to complete.   

 
8) Foundation Update – Leslie Maple reported on events the Foundation is working on.  June 27 is the 

first Food Truck Event. The GBC Gold Tournament is scheduled for August 3.  The Foundation is 
looking for volunteers for the golf tournament.  President Helens thanked Ms. Maple for working 



with Sara Massie in Communications.  It has made a very positive difference.  President Helens says 
it is critical that everyone understands that the Foundation is not “separate” from the college.  It is 
important for everyone to make the Foundation aware of program needs.  They may already be 
working with a connection, and it will make things easier.  Ms. Maple will be working closely with 
the Deans through the VPSAA so that the Deans can get that message out to their departments. 

 

Ms. Maple reported she has been working with Dean Staci Warnert at the request of Northern 
Nevada Regional Hospital to present a mini class for their Ladies Night Out event on April 12.   
 

 


